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August 14, 2009

Keith Coppins

Phoenix Partnership
110 Washington Ave.
North Haven, CT 06473

RE: Phoenix Partnership, Proposed 120’ Communications Facility
50 Devine Street, North haven, CT
Freshwater Wetlands and Waters of the US Investigation

Mr. Coppins;

Infinigy Engineering has reviewed the proposed site location and project limits associated with the construction of a 120" wireless
communications facility, to be located on the property known as 50 Devine Street, North Haven, CT (Subject Property). A
Wetland Investigation and delineation of resources was performed at the above referenced site for the purpose of identifying
wetland ecosystems, streams, and other regulated waters of the United States in accordance with Section 404 of The Clean
Water Act. The proposed project limits, including the extent of disturbance associated the installation of the proposed
communications tower and associated access and utility provisions was evaluated as part this review.

The Subject Property and project limits were evaluated including an investigation of existing soils conditions, vegetation and
hydrology, in the vicinity of the proposed telecommunications facility consistent with the US Army Corps. of Engineers 1987
Wetland Delineation Manual. The project area was determined to be located outside of the identified wetlands areas, and
therefore would not have any impact on the existing wetland systems located within the boundaries of the Subject Property.

On August 13, 2009, Infinigy reviewed the proposed revision to the project plans, depicting a re-location of the proposed
telecommunications facility to an area approximately seventy feet (70°) to the northwest of the original site location. Upon review,
it was concluded that the new project area is located further from existing, delineated wetland boundaries. Therefore, no impacts
to the existing wetland features are anticipated by the proposed re-location of the site.

Based on the proposed site improvements associated with the project, as shown on Z2 of the Zoning Drawings, the proposed
project will not have the potential for any adverse impact on wetland habitat or other navigable waterways. It has been concluded
that there will be no direct impact to federal regulated wetlands, or other waters of the US associated with proposed construction
activities. No significant changes to surface features (e.g., wetland fill, deforestation, or water diversion) will result in
connection with the proposed telecommunications project.
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Daniel Schweigard; Wetland Specialist / Environmental Scientist
Infinigy Engineering and Surveying, PLLC
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